
GRANT COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
GRANT COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT CENTER 

Lancaster, WI 53813 
April 13, 2015 

 
The Grant County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 11:08 a.m. by Chairman Pat 
Schroeder.  The following members and personnel were present: 
 
LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE:  Bob Scallon, Gary Ranum, Robert Keeney and John Patcle, Larry 
Wolf and Lester Jantzen. 
 
GUESTS:  Sheriff Nate Dreckman, Chief Deputy Jack Johnson, and Kelly Bird, Recording Secretary. 
 

Kelly Bird verified the agenda had been posted at the County Clerk’s office and Courthouse.  Kelly 
posted the agenda in the Sheriff’s Department lobby.  Bob K. second by Lester approved the agenda as 
mailed.  Bob S. second by John approved the minutes from the previous meeting.  The bills for the 
Sheriff’s Office and Coroner were approved in motions by John and seconded by Bob K.  All above 
motions carried. 
 
There is no Coroner’s Report. 
 
Under Sheriff’s Briefing, Sheriff Dreckman passed out the activity report for last month.  There has 
been a significant increase in car vs deer accidents for this year.   
 
The jail population is at 46 as of this morning with no inmates being housed out of county and no 
overcrowding. 
 
Gregory Coutlhardt has been denied parole and will be incarcerated for at least six more years.  A 
special thanks goes out to Bob and Becky Bloyer. 
 
Prepared Response will be at the Law Enforcement Center tomorrow at 10:00 am to give a 
presentation to school Superintendents on 3-D imaging of buildings. 
   
The Law Enforcement Memorial will be on May 13 at 11:00 am and will be held at the Eckstein 
Building.  Committee members are encouraged to come. 
 
Sheriff Dreckman, Captain Sheckles, Sgt. Kasper and Kelly are attending LEAN Training.  The training 
has been very beneficial and focuses on continuous improvement in the workplace.  Sheriff Dreckman 
will update the committee members each month on the LEAN Training. 
 
There is no additional Training to be discussed at this time. 
 
There are no Grants to discuss at this time. 
 



Under Maintenance, Chief Deputy Jack Johnson stated that while maintenance were painting in J Block 
in the jail they discovered some doors were broke, and toilets are leaking.  The showers in A Block also 
need repaired.  Nate White, State Jail Inspector was present to express his concerns of the structural 
issues with the jail.  The committee along with Mr. White will take a tour of the jail at the end of the 
meeting. 
 
There is no New Business to discuss at this time. 
 
Under Old Business Sheriff Dreckman discussed adding additional Propane Conversion Kits to the fleet.  
The units cost around $5,800.00 and Fillback Ford in Boscobel will do the installation.  Sheriff 
Dreckman will get some numbers on the current squad that runs on propane to show the savings. 
 
The committee was taken to the Jail to view the repairs that are needed in A and J Block. 
 
It was motioned by Bob S. and seconded by John to adjourn to May 11, 2015 at 10:00 a.m. following 
the Grant County Emergency/Disaster Service Committee Meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Gary Ranum, Secretary 
 
 
Kelly Bird, Recording Secretary     


